
 

May 8, 2025 
 
VIA: Email  
 
Re: SETPR Meetings Cancelled & 2025 IRP Filing Postponed 
 
 
Dear Stakeholders:  
 
We wish to inform you that the SETPR technical and stakeholder meetings originally scheduled for May 13–15, 
2025, have been cancelled. This decision follows the Puerto Rico Energy Bureau’s Resolution and Order of April 
30, 2025, which postpones the submission of the 2025 Integrated Resource Plan (2025 IRP) to a later date to be 
determined. 
 
The cancellation of the SETPR meetings allows LUMA to focus on completing the 2025 IRP with the changes 
required by Act 1-2025 and evolving system conditions. These meetings will be rescheduled prior to the 
submission of the final 2025 IRP to ensure transparency and continued engagement with all stakeholders. The 
decision reflects the need to incorporate the Act 1-2025 requirements and key system generation changes that 
impact resource planning, modeling assumptions, and the 2025 IRP’s outcomes. 
 
In view of significant changes to public energy policy, the preliminary modeling shared in the First and Second 
Interim Filings no longer reflects the current legal, technical, or policy framework. Therefore, in alignment with the 
Energy Bureau’s April 30 Resolution, LUMA is conducting new analyses that incorporate the prevailing public 
policy and evolving system conditions to deliver a more accurate projection of Puerto Rico’s energy system 
needs. 
 
LUMA is working closely with the Energy Bureau and its Technical Consultant to incorporate these changes into 
the 2025 IRP modeling and develop a realistic, data-driven roadmap that supports Puerto Rico’s transformation to 
a reliable and resilient energy system.  
 
We appreciate your understanding and continued participation in the 2025 IRP process. We will provide a new 
timeline and next steps once a revised schedule is established by the Puerto Rico Energy Bureau. 
 
We are committed to ongoing dialogue. Before any major project or change outlined in the 2025 IRP, 
stakeholders will know the what, why, and how. This level of engagement is unprecedented in Puerto Rico’s 
energy planning, and it’s one of the ways LUMA is building trust and partnership with the communities we serve. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

María Hilda Rivera Ramírez 
María Hilda Rivera Ramírez 
Director, Grid Modernization 


